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City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

Fwd: Council File # 21-0042-S3 (End the Eviction Moratorium and Rent Freeze by Dec 31, 2022)

1 message

Office of the City Clerk <cityclerk@lacity.org> Wed, Sep 14, 2022 at 7:53 AM
To: City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

---------- Forwarded message ---------

From: Coalition of Small Rental Property Owners <smallrentalpropertyowners@gmail.com>

Date: Wed, Sep 14, 2022 at 12:07 AM

Subject: Council File # 21-0042-S3 (End the Eviction Moratorium and Rent Freeze by Dec 31, 2022)

To: <Councilmember.cedillo@lacity.org>, <Gerald.gubatan@lacity.org>, <Tony.ricasa@lacity.org>, <Councilmember.blumenfield@lacity.org>,
<John.popoch@lacity.org>, <Lisa.hansen@lacity.org>, <Councilmember.raman@lacity.org>, <John.nuni@lacity.org>, <Ivette.serna@lacity.org>,
<Councilmember.koretz@lacity.org>, <Justin.orenstein@lacity.org>, <Councilmember.martinez@lacity.org>, <Alexis.wesson@lacity.org>,
<Anna.hovasapian@lacity.org>, <Councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org>, <paola.bassignana@lacity.org>, <liz.saldivar@lacity.org>,
<councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org>, <Maurice.johnson@lacity.org>, <Rachel.brashier@lacity.org>, <Councilmember.price@lacity.org>,
<Curtis.earnest@lacity.org>, <Heather.hutt@lacity.org>, <Councilmember.bonin@lacity.org>, <Krista.kline@lacity.org>, <Councilmember.lee@lacity.org>,
Joshua Yeager <Josh.yeager@lacity.org>, <Erich.king@lacity.org>, <councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org>, <david.giron@lacity.org>,
<star.parsamyan@lacity.org>, <Christine.peters@lacity.org>, <councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org>, <jennifer.barraza@lacity.org>,
<sean.starkey@lacity.org>, <councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org>, <dennis.gleason@lacity.org>, <jenny.chavez@lacity.org>, <cityclerk@lacity.org>


September 13, 2022 

Honorable Members of the Los Angeles City Council

Los Angeles City Hall

200 N Spring St, Los Angeles, CA 90012
 

Subj:  Council File #
21-0042-S3
 
Dear
Councilmembers:
 
I
am a co-founding member of the Coalition of Small Rental Property Owners
(CSRPO), a growing alliance of “mom and pop” landlords advocating
for the
preservation of the small rental housing industry and equitable solutions for
property owners and their tenants.
 
I
implore you to end the eviction moratorium and rent freeze no later than
December 31, 2022. 
 
Small
rental property owners have suffered significantly in the past 2.5 years since we
have been unable to collect rent in exchange for the housing we
provide.  In those years, the expense to maintain our
properties has increased dramatically.  Members
of the CSRPO and other “mom and pop” owners
have depleted their own emergency
savings, taken on multiple jobs, and borrowed from family and friends to stay
afloat while being forced to house
tenants for free (even those tenants who have
the ability pay but choose not to do so because landlords have no recourse!).  Others have lost or been
forced to sell their
properties, have chosen to keep units off the market that have become vacant
during the moratorium, or are considering leaving the
small rental property
industry in Los Angeles entirely.
 
The
eviction moratorium was intended as a temporary emergency measure.  The City has opened up in every other respect,
people are back at work,
jobs are available, and vaccinations and booster shots
provide greater protection from the effects of Covid.  There is no longer an “emergency” in the
City
and there is no other industry that is currently being prevented from
operating their businesses as usual. 
 
We
were forced to bear the burden of a global pandemic and, now with pandemic
shifting to an endemic, it seems some members of City Council
want to force us
to carry the burden of the City’s long-standing homelessness and affordable
housing crises.  We need balanced
policies that protect
“mom and pop” landlords and preserve the small rental
housing industry, one that has historically provided the much-needed affordable
housing in our
City.  Our survival will
benefit tenants in the long run.  Please
make us one of your priorities. 
 
Tenant
protections should not result in policies and legislation that force
small rental property owners into foreclosure, bankruptcy, and financial ruin. 
That is an absurdly unfair outcome and is not
a solution to the City’s problems.
 

Sincerely,
Diane
Robertson
Co-Founding
Member
Coalition
of Small Rental Property Owners
District
10 and District 8
(917)
687-1018
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September 13, 2022  
 
Honorable Members of the Los Angeles City Council 
Los Angeles City Hall 
200 N Spring St, Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 

Subj:  Council File # 21-0042-S3 
 
Dear Councilmembers: 
 
I am a co-founding member of the Coalition of Small Rental Property Owners (CSRPO), a growing alliance of “mom and 
pop” landlords advocating for the preservation of the small rental housing industry and equitable solutions for property 
owners and their tenants. 
 
I implore you to end the eviction moratorium and rent freeze no later than December 31, 2022.   
 
Small rental property owners have suffered significantly in the past 2.5 years since we have been unable to collect rent in 
exchange for the housing we provide.  In those years, the expense to maintain our properties has increased dramatically.  
Members of the CSRPO and other “mom and pop” owners have depleted their own emergency savings, taken on multiple 
jobs, and borrowed from family and friends to stay afloat while being forced to house tenants for free (even those tenants 
who have the ability pay but choose not to do so because landlords have no recourse!).  Others have lost or been forced to 
sell their properties, have chosen to keep units off the market that have become vacant during the moratorium, or are 
considering leaving the small rental property industry in Los Angeles entirely. 
 
The eviction moratorium was intended as a temporary emergency measure.  The City has opened up in every other 
respect, people are back at work, jobs are available, and vaccinations and booster shots provide greater protection from the 
effects of Covid.  There is no longer an “emergency” in the City and there is no other industry that is currently being 
prevented from operating their businesses as usual.   
 
We were forced to bear the burden of a global pandemic and, now with pandemic shifting to an endemic, it seems some 
members of City Council want to force us to carry the burden of the City’s long-standing homelessness and affordable 
housing crises.  We need balanced policies that protect “mom and pop” landlords and preserve the small rental housing 
industry, one that has historically provided the much-needed affordable housing in our City.  Our survival will benefit 
tenants in the long run.  Please make us one of your priorities.   
 
Tenant protections should not result in policies and legislation that force small rental property owners into foreclosure, 
bankruptcy, and financial ruin.  That is an absurdly unfair outcome and is not a solution to the City’s problems.  
 

Sincerely, 
Diane Robertson 
Co-Founding Member 
Coalition of Small Rental Property Owners 
District 10 and District 8 
(917) 687-1018 




